AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF ELECTRICAL ENGINEERS

SOUTHWEST DISTRICT

NO. 15

PAUL G. WALLACE, VICE PRESIDENT TEXAS POWER & LIGHT CO. Box 6331 DALLAS 22, TEXAS



November 6, 1961

PAUL S. NEBLETT, SECRETARY ELGIN B. ROBERTSON, INC. 1339 PLOWMAN STREET DALLAS 3, TEXAS

Mr. Warren H. Chase, President American Institute of Electrical Engineers c/o Ohio Bell Telephone Company 750 Huron Road Cleveland 15, Ohio

Dear Mr. Chase:

You no doubt will be interested to learn that at District 15 Executive Committee Meeting on October 27 and the Student Branch Committee Meeting on the 28th, the proposed merger of AIEE with IRE was unanimously endorsed. The Counselors were greatly pleased, as they believe it will help them tremendously with the Branches.

I can assure you that all of the officers in the 15th District will work toward obtaining the two-thirds vote on the merger, as you suggested.

Very truly yours,

P. G. WALLACE

Vice President AIEE District 15

P. G. Wallace:br

cc - Mr. N. S. Hibshman